
Red flags hoisted at Shek O Beach and
Clear Water Bay Second Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (August 4)
that due to inclement weather, red flags have been hoisted at Shek O Beach in
Southern District, Hong Kong Island, and Clear Water Bay Second Beach in Sai
Kung District.  Beachgoers are advised not to swim at these beaches.

Ministry of Finance issues Renminbi
Sovereign Bonds through Central
Moneymarkets Unit of Hong Kong
Monetary Authority

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:
 
     The Ministry of Finance will issue Renminbi Sovereign Bonds through the
Central Moneymarkets Unit of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA). Please
find attached the tender notice and the tender information memorandum of the
Renminbi Sovereign Bonds to be issued by the Ministry of Finance. Please also
find attached the tender-related information provided by the Issuing and
Lodging Agent through the HKMA.

Chai Wan Public Fill Barging Point
closed

Attention TV/radio announcers:
 
Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:
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     The Civil Engineering and Development Department today (August 4)
announced that as the Standby Signal No. 1 has been issued by the Hong Kong
Observatory, the Chai Wan Public Fill Barging Point will be closed at 8.30am
until further notice.

Government enforces “restriction-
testing declaration” and compulsory
testing notice in respect of specified
“restricted area” in Ting Fung House,
Ning Fung Court, Kwai Chung

     The Government yesterday (August 3) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective
from 5pm yesterday, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in
Kwai Chung (i.e. Ting Fung House, Ning Fung Court, Kwai Chung) were required
to stay in their premises and undergo compulsory testing. Persons subject to
compulsory testing are required to stay in their premises until all such
persons identified in the "restricted area" have undergone testing and the
test results are mostly ascertained.
 
     In addition, the Government issued a compulsory testing notice yesterday
to any person who had been present at the above building for more than two
hours from July 28 to August 3, 2022, to undergo compulsory testing on or
before August 5, 2022, even if they were not present in the "restricted area"
at the time when the declaration took effect.

     The Government finished the compulsory testing exercise at around 7.35am
today (August 4) and is now carrying out enforcement actions in the
"restricted area" to verify that all people in the "restricted area" have
undergone compulsory testing. The Government will further announce the
revocation time of the declaration.
 
     Starting from around 7.35am today, persons in the specified "restricted
area" in Kwai Chung who have undergone testing and are able to present SMS
notifications with negative test results as proof of having undergone testing
may leave the "restricted area" through the designated exit after providing
personal information to a prescribed officer.
 
     The Government set up temporary specimen collection stations in the
"restricted area" yesterday and requested persons subject to compulsory
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testing to collect combined nasal and throat swab samples at the stations to
undergo a COVID-19 virus test before 11pm yesterday. Eight hundred and
twenty-nine people within the "restricted area" had undergone testing.
Amongst them, one case tested positive was found. The Centre for Health
Protection of the Department of Health will arrange to follow up.
 
     The Government provided food packs for persons subject to compulsory
testing to facilitate their meal arrangements. Anti-epidemic proprietary
Chinese medicines donated by the Central People's Government or procured with
the co-ordination of the Central People's Government and rapid test kits were
also distributed to persons subject to compulsory testing to help them fight
against the virus.
 
     Moreover, the Government also assigned staff to visit 320 households in
the "restricted area", among which 19 households did not answer the door. The
Government will take measures to follow up.
 
     The Government reiterates that enforcement actions will be taken
seriously. Any person who fails to present an SMS notification with a test
result as proof of having undergone testing breaches the compulsory testing
notice and may be liable to a fine of $10,000. The person will also be issued
with a compulsory testing order, requiring him/her to undergo testing within
a specified time frame. Failure to comply with the compulsory testing order
or the "restriction-testing declaration" is an offence and the offender may
be liable to a fine of level 5 ($50,000) and imprisonment for six months.

Update on monitoring COVID-19
vaccination

     In the preceding week till 11.59pm on July 31, the Department of Health
(DH) received 12 reports (Note 1) of adverse events following COVID-19
immunisation. No death cases were reported by the Hospital Authority (HA)
involving individuals who had received vaccines within 14 days before they
passed away and had potential association with vaccination.
      
     As at 8pm on July 31, around 18.08 million doses of COVID-19 vaccines
had been administered for members of the public. Around 6.77 million people
had received at least one dose of vaccine, including 94.1 per cent of the
population aged 12 or above. The DH received 7 816 reports of adverse events
(0.04 per cent of the total vaccine doses administered). Among the death
cases concerning persons who had been vaccinated, including 119 cases (Note
2) with vaccination within 14 days before they passed away (0.0007 per cent
of the total vaccine doses administered), none of the death cases were
associated with vaccination.
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     As of today, the Expert Committee on Clinical Events Assessment
Following COVID-19 Immunisation had concluded that 97 death cases had no
causal relationship with vaccination, while for one case the causal
relationship with vaccination could not be established, and preliminarily
considered that 11 cases were not associated with vaccination. Ten cases are
still pending further information for assessment. The Expert Committee
considered that there is no unusual pattern identified so far, and will
continue to closely monitor the relevant situation and collect data for
assessment.
      
     According to information from the HA, during the period from July 4 to
July 31, the overall ratio of death cases was 44.6 cases for every 100 000
people, whereas the average ratio of death cases for the same period in 2018
to 2020 was 42.4 cases for every 100 000 people. Among these death cases, the
ratio of death cases with acute stroke or acute myocardial infarction was 2.0
cases for every 100 000 people, whereas the average ratio of death cases
under the same category for the same period in 2018 to 2020 was 2.6 cases for
every 100 000 people. Furthermore, the ratio of miscarriage cases was 14.9
cases for every 100 000 people, whereas the average ratio of miscarriage
cases for the same period in 2018 to 2020 was 21.7 cases for every 100 000
people. Based on the statistical analysis of the above figures, there is no
evidence that vaccination increases the risk of death or miscarriage for
recipients. The relevant reference statistics will be uploaded to the
thematic website for the COVID-19 Vaccination Programme.
      
     The majority of non-death cases of adverse events received so far are
relatively minor cases. The relevant details can be found in the "Report on
the Safety Monitoring of COVID-19 Vaccines in Hong Kong"
(www.drugoffice.gov.hk/eps/do/en/doc/Safety_Monitoring_of_COVID-19_Vaccines_i
n_Hong_Kong.pdf).
      
     A Government spokesman said, "The number of daily new cases in Hong Kong
remains high at four-digit figures with an on-going rising trend. The Hong
Kong community must stay vigilant in combating the epidemic rebound. Deaths
and severe cases involving children and elderly persons, who are our focus of
protection in vaccination, have been recorded in the fifth wave of the
epidemic. For elderly persons, the COVID-19 vaccination rate for the elderly
aged 80 or above in Hong Kong is only around 70 per cent at present, meaning
that around 30 per cent of the elderly in that age group are in a dangerous
situation, which is alarming.
      
     "According to preliminary data analysis, out of the cases reported in
the fifth wave, over 95 per cent of the fatal cases are elderly people aged
60 or above, with the proportion of death and hospitalised cases being the
highest in those aged 80 or above. Most of the deceased cases are
unvaccinated persons. As compared to the Hong Kong overall population, those
who have received three doses of vaccine account for a much lower proportion
among reported cases, and an extremely low proportion among the hospitalised
critical/serious and deceased cases. This demonstrates the effectiveness of
three doses of vaccine in preventing infection, serious illness and fatality
from COVID-19. Even with just the first dose of vaccine, the risk of death
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can be significantly reduced. The latest research data from the University of
Hong Kong also shows that receiving three doses of either the Comirnaty or
CoronaVac vaccine is highly effective for preventing severe cases and deaths
with over 90 per cent effectiveness. Members of the public who are currently
eligible for a third dose should get the third dose as soon as possible.
      
     "We have already started providing the fourth vaccine dose some time ago
to persons aged 60 or above who had received three doses of vaccines.  In
light of experts’ latest advice, starting from tomorrow (August 4), persons
aged 50 to 59 who have received three doses of CoronaVac or Comirnaty vaccine
may receive the fourth vaccine dose at least three months after their last
dose.  Separately, children aged from six months to three years may also
receive the CoronaVac vaccine starting from the same day.  We call on parents
to arrange vaccination for their children as early as possible, thus enabling
them to have early protection in the face of the threat posed by the highly
transmissible mutant virus strains.
      
      "In addition, the Government once again reminds members of the public
that recovered persons who had been infected with COVID-19 should also get
vaccinated in a timely manner. For the Vaccine Pass, the recovery record QR
code is valid within 180 days (i.e. six months) from the date of recovery.
Therefore, the recovery record QR codes of persons who recovered at the
beginning of this year will gradually expire. At that time, the recovered
person may need to receive one more dose of COVID-19 vaccine to comply with
the Vaccine Pass, or update their vaccination records. Specifically,
recovered persons who had not received or had only received one dose of
vaccine are required to receive an additional dose (first or second dose) of
vaccine before their recovery record QR codes expire, in order to continue to
use the Vaccine Pass. As for recovered persons who had received two or more
doses of vaccine, they should update their vaccination records through the
Electronic Vaccination and Testing Record System (www.evt.gov.hk), the 'iAM
Smart' or 'eHealth' mobile applications before their recovery record QR codes
expire, in order to continue to use the Vaccine Pass."
 
Note 1: Provisional figures. In the preceding week till 11.59pm on July 31,
the DH did not receive any reports of suspected myocarditis or pericarditis
involving adolescents in the age group of 3 to 15.
 
Note 2: In the preceding week till 11.59pm on July 31, the DH did not receive
any reports involving individuals who had received COVID-19 vaccination
within 14 days before passing away.
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